OILP Newsletter-September 2024

Dear Colleagues,  

Happy Autumn and Welcome to the OILP Monthly Newsletter! Below are recent updates from ACL, TA Resources, and other IL resources.
                                                                                                                                        
To improve user friendliness, we have included a Table of Contents with links to each section. 
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1. Environmental and Climate Justice Community Change Grants: EPA’s new Environmental and Climate Justice Community Change Grants program (Community Change Grants) has announced a Notice of Funding Opportunity for approximately $2 billion dollars in Inflation Reduction Act funds in environmental and climate justice activities to benefit disadvantaged communities through projects that reduce pollution, increase community climate resilience, and build community capacity to address environmental and climate justice challenges. 

EPA is accepting applications on a rolling basis for $2 billion in Inflation Reduction Act funding available to support community-driven projects that build capacity for communities to tackle environmental and climate justice challenges, strengthen their climate resilience, and advance clean energy.
Read the announcement for the NOFO

To apply for this opportunity, view the RFA on Grants.gov.  Applications packages must be submitted on or before November 21, 2024, at 11:59 PM Eastern Time.

For more information, please visit Community Change Grants or contact CCGP@epa.gov. 
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1. Thank you for joining the September 4th OILP Quarterly Connection Call at 3:00 P.M. Eastern Time. Alison Barkoff, the Principal Deputy Administrator of ACL, provided remarks. In addition, the OILP team shared information on monitoring and upcoming training & technical assistance for IL. The recording, text and chat transcripts from the OILP Quarterly Connection are available now on the ILRU website at https://www.ilru.org/training/quarterly-connection.

The OILP Quarterly Connection Call provides an opportunity to get updates from the Office of Independent Living Services (OILP), meet new staff, hear presentations from our ACL colleagues; learn more about new programs or funding opportunities and get reminders around dates of importance. Board members, directors, staff – are all encouraged to attend. 

1. New Mainstream Voucher Flexibilities From HUD: ACL’s Networks Can Partner With Public Housing Agencies To Help People With Disabilities Avoid or Transition From Institutions: Please find more information on HUD flexibilities.

1. OILP Monitoring: As a reminder regarding the current OILP monitoring process for grantees, the office continues to follow the COMP process when conducting reviews. More about that process can be found here. On the IL COMP webpage is a CIL evaluation tool and a fiscal review tool that OILP uses when conducting monitoring visits. We encourage grantees to use these tools to strengthen their operations, and always let your Program Officer know if you have any questions.

1. IL Network Contact Updates:  As a reminder, if there are any contact information changes for CIL Executive Directors, SILC Executive Directors, SILC Chairs or DSE’s, please let your Program Officer know. To verify the current name and contact information for your Program Officer, please view the OILP staff list on ACL’s website. For guidance on changes in Executive Directors, please visit Changes in CIL Executive Directors under Frequently Asked Questions.

1. OILP Monthly Newsletters: Beginning in April 2024, the newsletters and other communications will be distributed from OILP@acl.hhs.gov. Please add this e-mail address to your Safe Senders list.

The OILP newsletters from May 2023—present are available on our website under the heading of Office of Independent Living Programs Monthly Newsletters. 

1. DOJ Final Rule ADA Title II Digital Accessibility: The Federal Register published the Department’s final rule under Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA), which applies to State and local governments, to improve web and mobile application (app) access for people with disabilities. The rule clarifies how State and local governments can meet their existing ADA obligations as many of their activities move to the digital space. This rule, signed by the Attorney General earlier this month, adopts a technical standard for web and mobile accessibility to ensure that people with disabilities can better access important public services like health care, voting, and education.
With this publication, the dates by which State and local governments must comply with the rule’s requirements are now finalized. State and local governments with a population of 50,000 or more will have to be in compliance with the rule’s requirements beginning on April 24, 2026. State and local governments with a population of less than 50,000, as well as special district governments, will have to be in compliance beginning on April 26, 2027. This means that State and local governments’ web content and mobile apps will have to generally meet the technical standard in the rule by these dates and on an ongoing basis after these dates.
In the meantime, State and local governments still have existing Title II obligations. This means that even before the compliance dates, State and local governments must provide people with disabilities equal access to their services, programs, and activities offered via the web and mobile apps.
For a high-level summary of the final rule, read the fact sheet. Individuals can also find the official version of the full rule in the Federal Register. The Department also plans to issue a Small Entity Compliance Guide to assist small State and local governments in complying with the rule.
To find out more about the ADA, visit ada.gov or call the Justice Department’s toll-free ADA information line at 1-800-514-0301 (voice) or 1-833-610-1264 (TTY).
1. Audit Confirmation Requests:  Many Centers for Independent Living have reached out to request verifications for their independent fiscal audits. Please be advised that audit confirmation requests should be sent to pmsoigaudit@psc.hhs.gov. 

1. Indirect Cost Rates: For questions regarding indirect cost rates, contact information can be found at the Indirect Cost Rates webpage.

1. Allowable Expenses: OILP has recently received questions from our grantees regarding allowable costs. For additional guidance, please consult 45 CFR 75.403 and contact the fiscal officer listed in your notice of award.
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1. Alison Barkoff Announces Departure From HHS: Please visit the announcement on ACL's website. 
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1. Register for the “HUD Mainstream Voucher Guidance Discussion” on September 16, 2024, from 2:00-3:00 PM Eastern Time. Join Dr. Richard Cho and HUD colleagues as they discuss HUD’s newly released guidance for the Mainstream Vouchers program. Mainstream Vouchers are HUD’s special purpose voucher program for people with disabilities and is one of the key federal housing programs that support community living and prevent and address homelessness for people with disabilities. HUD’s guidance outlines new policy changes and flexibilities for Mainstream Vouchers that will help strengthen partnerships between the public housing agencies (PHAs) that administer them and the set of agencies that both refer and provide supportive services to people with disabilities who are exiting institutional settings or transitioning from homelessness. Among other new flexibilities, the guidance enables PHAs to prioritize Mainstream Vouchers for people referred by state Medicaid agencies, Centers for Independent Living, state protection and advocacy agencies, Continuums of Care, Area Agencies on Aging, State No Wrong Door Systems, and others. By leveraging the new flexibilities, these partnerships can facilitate faster transitions to stable housing from institutions or homelessness for people with disabilities, along with the improved coordination of housing assistance with supportive services provided through Medicaid Home- and Community-Based Services, 1115 Demonstrations, Money Follows the Person, and more. After a brief overview, a short Q&A session will follow. Register here. 


1. LGBTQ+ Riders: Insights from NADTC's 2021 Transportation Survey on September 16, 2024, from 3:00 - 4:00 PM Eastern Time
Register for Insights from NADTC's 2021 Transportation Survey Webinar
 
Through our work on diversity, equity, inclusion, and accessibility (DEIA), NADTC has learned that underserved and marginalized individuals face particular challenges in accessing transportation. During a series of focus groups held in 2022, participants discussed their experiences and perceptions when using transportation. The comment of one LGBTQ+ rider struck a chord: “People treat you and look at you differently. Very frustrating.” This webinar will spotlight the LGBTQ+ Insights Report, developed by SAGE – Advocacy and Services for LGBTQ+ Elders and based on data analysis from NADTC’s 2021 Survey of Diverse Older Adults and People with Disabilities. 
 
Featured speakers from SAGE and NADTC will discuss key findings from the report and engage in dialog with participants.

1. IL Philosophy and Practice Summit: Reclaiming Our Movement
September 17 - 18, 2024; 1:30 PM Eastern Time
Register Today
As a Network, we must explore how the Independent Living Philosophy can be effectively applied in 2024 and beyond to ensure inclusivity, accessibility, and empowerment for all. We must recognize and address systemic barriers in our movement and communities, including ableism and racism.

What topics will be covered?
1. Reconnect with the tenets of IL philosophy
1. Leveraging affirmative action to sustain our movement and ensure consumer power
1. Intentionally applying IL principles through organization structure, policies, and culture
1. Maintaining IL philosophy in new partnerships and the growth of our network


1. ADA Outreach and Barriers to Services for Spanish-Speaking Communities: Please join this webinar on September 17, 2024, from 2:00 – 3:30 P.M. Eastern Time. To register for the session, please visit ADA Outreach and Barriers to Services for Spanish-Speaking Communities.
The Hispanic and Latino population is one of the fastest-growing ethnic groups in the U.S. Within this diverse population, many communities have continued to face substantial barriers to their ADA rights as well as disability-related resources, information and support services. Some of the barriers include limited access to information on their ADA employment rights, lack of knowledge about services provided by state and local governments, and a general lack of Spanish language resources. Outreach to educate Hispanic and Latino community members about their legal rights is an essential part of removing these barriers and addressing disability discrimination. Individuals may submit questions for the presenters in advance through the registration process.
1. HSRC Webinar - The Housing and Services Partnership Accelerator: Emerging Findings for Strengthening Housing, Health and Social Care Partnerships: Join the HSRC on September 18th from 3:00 - 4:30 PM Eastern Time, where select HSPA states will share best practices, challenges, and lessons learned as they develop and implement effective partnerships and innovative solutions to advance housing stability. Register for Session 1.

1. Join Accessible Transportation Resource Center’s (ATRC) Office Hours on Inclusion and Partnerships: Be sure to mark your calendar for the next Office Hours on September 27, 2024, from 1:00PM -2:00PM Eastern Time! This session will cover inclusion and partnerships in transportation planning. Two members of the ATRC team, Virginia Dize and Dr. David Bernstein, will present and lead the session. Register for the ATRC Office Hours here!

The ATRC Office Hours Series seeks to promote accessible transportation strategies and facilitate conversations on accessibility and inclusion. Each hour-long session focuses on a different topic in transportation accessibility. 30 minutes will be a presentation by experts in the topic, and 30 minutes will be devoted to questions and discussion.

1. Register Now for KTDRR's Virtual 2024 Conference on Disability & Knowledge Translation: The Center on KTDRR’s 2024 Virtual KT Conference is just around the corner, and this year’s theme—Disability Inclusion, Intersectionality, and Knowledge Translation—promises to bring thought-provoking conversations and actionable insights to the forefront. 
🗓️ Dates: October 15, 16, & 18, 2024
🕒 Time: 1-5 PM Eastern Time (each day) 
This Free virtual event features presentations and discussions on critical topics and novel KT strategies, including: 
🔹 The power of lived experiences
🔹 Digital storytelling
🔹 Disability in employment support systems
🔹 Podcasting
🔹 And much more!
This is your chance to hear from researchers and community leaders who are driving forward disability inclusion and accessibility. 
Don’t miss out on this incredible opportunity! Register now and join us for 3 days of knowledge sharing, networking, and collaboration. 

Explore the Conference Agenda & Register

1. Section 722 States Becoming Section 723 States FAQ Document Released: This Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ) document is available at Independent Living Programs FAQs.
	



	


1. SILC 101: A Deep Dive for New SILC Members and Staff:  This ILRU rapid course is designed to increase understanding of common issues for all different types of Statewide Independent Living Councils (SILCs). The audience for this training is council-elected chairpersons, their fellow Governor-appointed council members, and staff hired by the SILC, such as executive directors, coordinators, and chairpersons.
	Visit the website to view the training today! 

1. ILRU IL-NET National Training and Technical Assistance (T&TA) Center: Management 101: A Guide for New CIL Executive Directors: Are you a New Center for Independent Living (CIL) Executive Director, or planning to become an Executive Director in the future? 

This course will focus your attention on important aspects of the job that you need to know about early on and that might get lost in the daily conflicting demands for attention.

Concrete action steps are provided in easy-to-use checklists, bullet points, dos and don’ts, and general knowledge to support newly hired Executive Directors of Centers for Independent Living.

Visit ILRU's website to view this training 


5. 2024 Rural Conversation Series: 3rd Wednesday of the Month at 1:00 p.m. Eastern

The Rural Conversation Community series is provided by ILRU's IL-NET National Training and Technical Assistance Center for Independent Living and facilitated by APRIL, the Association of Programs for Rural Independent Living. There are no presenters or designated speakers in these conversations; they are an informal time and space to gather with your peers and share about current events and ask your peers questions. Captioning and ASL are provided. Bring your questions for your peers and updates on your CIL’s creative solutions and activities to share.

2024 Rural Conversation Series

1. Youth Coordinator Connect Meetings: 1st Tuesday of the Month at 2:00 p.m. Eastern
Join us to begin building a community of peer support and sharing for Youth Program Coordinators. Come share your experiences and tips and tricks and problem solve barriers to growing and implementing youth programs in your Center for Independent Living. Meet and learn from your colleagues throughout the country who are working towards the common goal of improving services for youth with disabilities.
Each month we will discuss a topic as it relates to youth programs and services.  These topics are chosen as a group.  We will also brainstorm solutions for barriers that may come up in your programs. To register, please visit Youth Coordinators Connection Call.

1. Advocacy Committee Meetings: 1st Wednesday of the Month at 4:00 p.m. Eastern
APRIL is a national membership organization dedicated to advancing the rights and responsibilities of people with disabilities in rural America.
APRIL is committed to an aggressive and culturally appropriate advocacy strategy tied to its Vision statement: “APRIL is the unified voice of independent living in rural America.” In furtherance of that Vision, APRIL has engaged hundreds of members and dedicated many hours aimed at developing a mission-focused system-change agenda to further the civil rights of all people with disabilities regardless of age, disability, income, gender, sexual orientation, ethnicity, religion, or nationality.
Equally important to us, is ensuring that young people with disabilities are integrated into all facets of program development and delivery. We are truly committed to the mantra “Nothing About Us, Without Us.”  The advocacy committee works to address APRIL’s advocacy priorities.

Advocacy Committee 

1. Emergency Prep Committee: 2nd Monday of the Month at 3:00 p.m. Eastern
APRIL began this committee to support CILs and SILCs in their efforts on emergency preparedness, mitigation, response, and recovery. 
We are in a climate crisis. Disasters and emergencies are increasing in intensity and frequency. Persons with disabilities are 26% of the US population. Disabled people are disproportionately impacted by disasters and emergencies. We are 2-to-4 times more likely to die or be injured during a disaster. 
We are all first responders when disasters strike in our localities. Let’s get together to share good practices and strategies, information and resources, and peer support before, during, and after disasters and emergencies. 
Emergency Preparedness Committee
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DOT Releases Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (NPRM) on Adoption of Accessibility Standards for Pedestrian Facilities in the Public Right-of-Way (PROWAG): The United States Department of Transportation published a Notice of Proposed Rulemaking on Adoption of Accessibility Standards for Pedestrian Facilities in the Public Right-of-Way, proposing to amend its rules implementing the transportation provisions under the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA). This notice proposes the adoption as regulatory accessibility standards the Accessibility Guidelines for Pedestrian Facilities in the Public Right-of-Way (PROWAG) issued by the Architectural and Transportation Barriers Compliance Board (Access Board) on August 8, 2023. This proposed rule would adopt the Access Board's PROWAG into the Department's ADA regulations. When adopted, DOT's public right-of-way ADA standards would apply only to new construction and alterations of transit stops in the public right-of-way.
DOT is accepting comments on this NPRM through September 23, 2024 via the Federal Register (Docket No. DOT-OST-2024-0090).

1. Disaster, Emergencies and Disability: FEMA and ACL are partnering in a series of disaster related webinars. September’s Webinar will be focused on the National Preparedness Theme “Preparing Asian American, Native Hawaiian and Pacific Islander Communities for Risks and Disasters.” If your CIL is involved with preparedness among these communities, please reach out to Ed Ahern to learn more on how you might participate in this event.

Disasters impact everyone – but they impact people with disabilities at even greater rates. Key to the best outcomes for people with disabilities is preparation. We are looking to spotlight any preparedness activities CILs/SILCs are doing in September to share across ACL social media. If your CIL/SILC has plans, please reach out to Ed Ahern.

On April 28, 2024, ACL and FEMA’s Office of Disability Integration and Coordination (ODIC) collaborated to present the first in a series of disaster related webinars impacting people with disabilities and older adults. The first, Strengthening Disaster Preparedness and Response for Aging and Disability Communities, featured members of the IL network sharing their experiences. Read more about it in an article by the Partnership for Inclusive Disaster Strategies. 
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1. TLCIL staff has received a National Award! Mary Lamica, our Interim Executive Director of the Tri- Lakes Center for Independent Living, Saranac Lake, New York, was presented with the 2024 Diana Viets Memorial Award from the National Council on Independent Living for her tireless efforts in disability justice regarding her work with the youth in the community between both Franklin and Essex County. This award was announced at the national conference on July 23,2024 in Washington D.C.  

Diana Viets Memorial Award

Diana was an energetic young woman with a disability who dedicated her life to empowering young people with disabilities to take an active role in the Independent Living movement. Through her work at a Center for Independent Living and the NCIL Board, Diana touched the lives of many youth with disabilities. NCIL wants to acknowledge, honor, and encourage our young leaders who are promoting disability pride, spreading Independent Living philosophy, and fostering the active participation of youth with disabilities in the disability rights movement.

1. OILP is Seeking Success Stories: The Office of Independent Living Programs wants to highlight examples of the amazing work of our CIL and ILS colleagues! Therefore, we are asking you, our colleagues, to help us share your stories by copying your Program Officer on any press releases that are distributed. Please view the staff contact list for the Office of Independent Living Programs. We appreciate your support!
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1. The Saban Research Institute Hosts Annual Science Day With Focus on Long COVID Research:  Please see the Long COVID Research article.

1. Centers for Independent Living and Their Role in Emergency Management: Please view this article by the  Emergency Management Network.

1. National Center for Diversity, Equity, and Intersectionality: The National Center for Disability, Equity, and Intersectionality is a coalition of professionals, individuals with disabilities, and family members of individuals with disabilities; this coalition aims to identify and reduce life-limiting inequities in healthcare, community living, and justice for people with disabilities. More information and resources are available for CILs, SILCs and DSEs at https://thinkequitable.com/ and https://thinkequitable.com/what-we-do/. Questions may be e-mailed to Peter Nye.

1. HHS Provides Additional Tools to Strengthen Access to Quality Home and Community-Based Services: For more information, please visit HHS Provides Tools for Accessing HCBS Services. 

1. Voting Accessibility Resources from ACL: To view ACL’s updated voting resource page, please visit ACL's voting resource page. 


1. Disability Vaccine Access Opportunities Center Resource Hub: Resources and toolkits are available to serve people with disabilities before, during and after public health emergencies at the DVAO hub.


1. ACL Expands DIAL to include self-service features: ACL’s Disability Information and Access Line (DIAL) launched in September a new tool to help people with disabilities find local services and resources to support community living. Through DIAL’s enhanced website and its searchable database, users can now find the information they need, at any time of day, every day of the year. We encourage you to provide any contact information updates for your CIL through the DIAL website.

 
1. Disability, Diversity, and Intersectionality in CILs: For research, training, and technical assistance resources, please visit ILRU’s website at https://www.ilru.org/projects/cil-diversity. 

Please share this newsletter with your staff so they can use these great resources. As always, please feel free to contact our office if you have questions.
